Lt. Commander Gene Tunney, U. S. Navy, Norfolk, Virginia.

Dear Commander Tunney:

I desire to recommend to you Glenn Catman, a graduate of the University of Kansas, whose present address is 3710 Warwick Blvd., Kansas City, Mo. I have known Glenn Catman from childhood. He started as a caddy at the Lawrence Country Club when he was working his way, endeavoring to obtain an education. He went through high school and worked his way through college supervising our abbreviated University of Kansas golf course.

Oatman played on the varsity golf team and in his senior year captained the team. Later he coached the golf team for two years and made a fine record. In addition to that he won the Missouri Amateur one year and the Kansas Amateur Golf Championship the second.

He is a graduate of the School of Business here at the University and has always been a very studious young man. His success is not of the mere accidental type but is founded upon experience and study. He has the ability to handle young men and I am sure that if you would see fit to give him an opportunity for training under your direction he will acquit himself with much credit. He is clean, resourceful and loyal. He has no bad habits that will interfere with his success.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.